Dear participants,
Here are some details about the Spring 2023 UNM-PNM contest, including a zoom link for the
guest speaker on February 12. I apologize for this email going out so late to you.

Schedule:

10:00 - 11:00am  Guest Speaker (over zoom), Laura Kubatko (The Ohio State University)
11:00am - 1:00pm break

1:00pm - 4:45pm Test (after brief announcements)

We intended to invite anyone with a score of 20% or higher on the first round to participate in the
second round. However, there were problems with the online system used, Flexiquiz, and several
students who started the first round of the test did not end up with a submitted quiz. Data for
these students were lost, and it is not possible to reconstruct a score. Consequently, we are
opening round 2 to anyone who would like to participate, even if the score was lower than
20%. Prizes awarded later in the semester are only based on round 2 performance, not on round
1.

The contest will be in person in the Science and Math Learning Center (SMLC), room 102,
on UNM main campus, on Sunday, Feb 12th. The building is listed as building number 14 on
the campus map located here:

https://css.unm.edu/campus-maps/docs/visitormapcentral_numeric.pdf

near University Ave and Dr. Martin Luther King Ave. Parking is free. The parking lot in front of
SMLC is very small--a better option might be the larger lot north of building 11 on the campus
map, on Redondo Drive (parallel to University Ave) and in between Roma and Las Lomas.
Room 102 is located near the NW corner of SMLC.

There will be a guest speaker, Prof. Laura Kubatko (Ohio State University) at 10am. The
talk and Q&A session will be done by zoom and will be roughly 1 hour. Attendance for the talk
can be either remote or live in room 102, with the zoom talk projected on a screen. The zoom
link for the guest speaker is:

Zoom link for Guest Speaker, 10am Sunday, 12 Feb 2023
https://unm.zoom.us/j/93128129045

Meeting ID: 931 2812 9045
Passcode: 893576

There will then be a break. We will meet again at 1pm in person with short announcements
followed by the test being done in person, with no calculators, cell phones, or other devices
being allowed for the test. We will allow 3.5 hours for the test.

Please email if you have any questions.

Thank you.


https://www.google.com/url?q=https://unm.zoom.us/j/93128129045&sa=D&source=calendar&usd=2&usg=AOvVaw1qLvsiXOS0ltmqKCnS-JDp




